

May 13, 2024

RECEIVED MAY 15 2024

Mr. Ivan D. Butts President National Association of Postal Supervisors 1727 King St., STE 400 Alexandria, VA 22314-2753 Certified Mail Tracking Number: 7020 3160 0002 0328 1621

Dear Ivan:

This letter is in further reference to the Postal Service's February 17, 2023 notice (enclosed), on the expansion of the Ambidextrous Sorter.

As previously stated, the use of Ambidextrous Sorters is being tested to assist employees performing manual sortation duties with the 'last mile' parcel sorting by providing supplementary assistance to improve efficiency in a Function 1 environment.

The Postal Service is relocating the Ambidextrous Sorter from the Panama City, Florida Sorting and Distribution Center (SDC) to the Amarillo, Texas Processing and Distribution Center (PDC). Training will be provided to employees this month.

Please contact Dion Mealy at 202-507-0193 if you have any questions concerning this matter.

Sincerely,

Shannon R. Richardson

Director

Contract Administration (APWU)

Enclosure



February 17, 2023

Mr. Ivan D. Butts President National Association of Postal Supervisors 1727 King St. STE 400 Alexandria, VA 22314-2753 Certified Mail Tracking Number: 7020 3160 0002 0327 4227

Dear Ivan:

This letter is in further reference to the Postal Service's October 29, 2021 notice (enclosed), expand the testing of Ambidextrous Sorters.

The use of Ambidextrous Sorters is being tested with employees performing manual sortation duties with the 'last mile' parcel sorting by providing supplementary assistance to improve efficiency in a Function 1 environment.

The Postal Service is installing the sorting machine in Panama City, Florida and training will be provided to employees beginning in March.

Please contact Dion Mealy at 202-507-0193 if you have any questions concerning this matter.

Sincerely.

Shannon R. Richardson

Director

Contract Administration (APWU)

Enclosure